SUGGESTED NOTICE FOR CASE NO. WO-2005-0086

Month Day, Year

To Whom It May Concern:

On October 5, 2004, Missouri-American Water Company ("MAWC"), Osage Water Company ("OWC") and Environmental Utilities, LLC ("EU") (collectively referred to as the "Joint Applicants") filed a Joint Application with the Missouri Public Service Commission ("Commission") seeking the Commission's approval of MAWC's acquisition of OWC's and EU's water and sewer utility assets, excluding OWC's sewer utility assets serving the Cedar Glen condominium development.

MAWC is an established utility company that provides Commission-regulated service to approximately 445,000 water customers and approximately 800 sewer customers, in various locations in Missouri.  OWC provides Commission-regulated service to approximately 350 water customers and approximately 300 sewer customers.  EU provides Commission-regulated service to approximately 15 retail water customers, and also provides Commission-regulated wholesale water supply service to OWC for one of its service areas.  OWC's and EU's Commission-certificated service areas are all located in Camden County.

As a part of their Joint Application, the Joint Applicants state that the proposed sale is not detrimental to the public interest because MAWC is now, and will remain, subject to the jurisdiction of the Commission, and because MAWC has considerable expertise and experience in providing water and sewer to the residents of the State of Missouri.

As a part of the regulatory process for approval of MAWC's acquisition of OWC's and EU's utility assets, the Staff of the Commission ("Commission Staff") and the Office of the Public Counsel ("OPC") are conducting independent reviews of the Joint Application and will be submitting recommendations to the Commission regarding the approval of the Joint Application.

Anyone who has comments regarding MAWC's proposed acquisition of OWC's and EU's utility assets should contact the Commission Staff and/or the OPC on or before November 15, 2004.  To do so, please use the mailing addresses, telephone numbers, fax numbers or e-mail addresses shown below, and please also include a reference to Commission Case No. WO-2005-0086.  As a part of their review of the Joint Application, the Commission Staff and the OPC will review all customer comments they receive in response to this notice.

Public Service Commission




Office of the Public Counsel

Attn: Water/Sewer Dept.





Attn: M. Ruth O'Neill

P.O. Box 360








P.O. Box 2230

Jefferson City, MO 65102





Jefferson City, MO 65102

Phone: 800-392-4211






Phone: 573-751-4857

Fax: 573-751-1847






Fax: 573-751-5562

E-Mail: pscisd@psc.mo.gov




E-Mail: mopco@ded.mo.gov
Additionally, any party that believes it has an interest in the Joint Application that is different than that of the general public, which is represented by the OPC, may file a request to intervene in Case No. WO-2005-0086 with the Commission.  Requests to intervene in the case must comply with the applicable requirements of Chapter 2 of the Commission's rules found in Title 4, Division 240 of the Code of State Regulations, and must be filed with the Commission on or before November 15, 2004.
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